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 There are so many topics to present in my let-
ters to MTL members, but I am on a mission to try and 
shorten my notes to you.   I will not be addressing the 
many activities we so enjoy, but, again direct you to us-
ing the Club’s communication modalities designed to 
keep you informed.  PLEASE, PLEASE CLICK on the 
website and OPEN your emails so you don’t lose out on a 
special event or OMG, a deadline.  In this month’s letter 
I will focus more on Club business. 

 In the next 2 months, important votes support-
ing club life will be brought before membership.  On 
November 4th, the Board of Directors will be presenting 
for vote proposals for refinancing the MTL Skiers 
Lodge at Jewell Brook.   Then, at the December 2nd 
Membership Business meeting, the proposed Bylaws, 
which have been updated to reflect the current state 
of the Club, will be opened for membership vote.  For 30 
days prior to this vote, the Bylaws will be published, 
accessible via a hyperlink, on the Website, and in this 
Newsletter.  As members with a shared responsibility 
for the vitality and life of this wonderful club, I ask 
that you review and participate in these important 
votes. 

 Another activity that is ready for presentation 

to the Board of Directors is the audit of club records 

which has been recently completed by our 2015 Audit 

Committee: Bob Wallace, Ernie Riley and Kate 

Robertson.   Once the presentation is made to the 

Board of Directors, this report will then be presented 

to the membership at a November or December Mem-

bership Business meeting (11/18, or 12/9).    
 The BIG MTL fun event in November is the CSC 
SNOWBALL.  Come out …support your club, your 2015 
ambassador, Jan Wallace, and learn who the MTL Out-
standing Service Member is for 2015.    Don’t miss out 
on additional fun later at the MTL/NSC Hospitality 
Suite after party. (Details later in this newsletter). 
Your president (me) and the first dude (Stan) will be 
your host and hostess in the hospitality suite. 

  I would like to thank the many club volunteers 

who have led or assisted in events, have supported lodge 

construction and facility maintenance and have  
    (Cont’d) 

News from the Prez….. 

maintained administrative and management support of the 

club in these first five months of my tenure as President.   

Stay Safe and Stay Well! 
    

DECEMBER NEWSLETTER! 

Newsletter submissions by the third 

Wednesday of the month  (11/18/15) to 

Carol Newman at 

 newsletter@mtlski.com with the subject line: 

MTL Submission (followed by your subject) 

Marge Wasel 

 

 

 

 

 

The months of November and December have some 
very important notices for Club Member's votes: 
 
November 4  Proposals for Lodge Refinancing 
 
December 2  Proposed Bylaws.  There are 3 sections 
below with hyperlinks to the documents:  
 
Current Bylaws 
http://www.mtlski.com/mtlpdf/
MTL_2003_CURRENT_BYLAWS28sep15.pdf  
 
Analysis of Changes 
http://www.mtlski.com/mtlpdf/
MTL_Analysis_proposed_BYLAWS28sep15.pdf  
 
Proposed Bylaws 
http://www.mtlski.com/mtlpdf/
MTL_PROPOSED_BYLAWS_Final.pdf  
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New Member Orientation - November 18th at 6:30pm 

Welcome to all the new members of Mt. Laurel Skiers!  You are cordially invited to attend 

the New Member Orientation on Wednesday, November 18th at 6:30pm at the Whinstone 

Tavern.  Our member business meeting will follow at 7:30pm.  At the Orientation, you will 

have an opportunity to meet many of the Board members and Club members who head up 

Club activities. There will be a presentation about the Club's lodge in Ludlow, VT and the 

event weekends as well as information on purchasing lodge vouchers and making reserva-

tions for weekends and midweek.  Club members who chair Club activities such as discount 

ski tickets, racing, Alpine and X-country ski instructions, hiking, biking, kayaking and social 

events will give brief overviews of these club activities.  At the end of the presentation, 

you will receive your membership card with the 2015-16 CSC sticker attached. 

 

We look forward to meeting all new members at the New Member Orientation and hope to answer any questions 

you might have about the Club and the lodge as you become familiar with all that Mt. Laurel Skiers has to offer. 

 

Kathy Augustyn 

VP, Membership Chairperson  

 

November 4, Board Meeting at 6:30. Regular Business Meeting 7:30 

 This is a very important Meeting.  We will be voting on going forward 

with a bank mortgage. 

 

November 11, After a short meeting we will have a guest speaker, Dave Hanbury, a 

professional skier and snowboarder will be talking about skiing hints.  

November 18, 6:30 will be the new member orientation.  7:30 Regular Business Meet-

ing.   

After the meeting, we will have a cupcake social.  Please bring in your best cupcake 

recipe to share.  If you are baking, please bring 1 dozen regular cupcakes or 2 dozen 

mini cupcakes.  Everyone that brings in their cupcakes to share will get a free drink 

coupon.  

November 25, no meeting.  

December 2: 6:00 Board meeting, 7:30 member business meeting.   

Important, quorum required. Membership will vote on revised By Laws.  

 

Save the Date...December 16 is our Christmas Dance!  More info in Newsletter and on 

website.  

Wednesday Night Programs  



 

Dance the night away at the Connecticut Ski 
Council’s annual Snow Ball.   

 

 Support our 2015-2106 Ambassador Jan 

Wallace as she competes for the CSC Ambassador 

crown.  The ball will be held on November 14, 

2015 at the Hartford Marriott Windsor Hotel in      

Windsor, CT.  Kick up your heels with music by 

“The Bird ‘n’ Boys”.  

 The ball starts at 8:00, but join your 

friends in our party room with music by Neal 

Fisher.  As in past years we will have a Hospitality 

Suite before and after the dance.  Please bring an 

item to share (appetizer or dessert is perfect).  

 Tickets are $20 in advance or $25 at the 

door, if any are available.  Enjoy this chance to 

wear your Sunday finest and dance, dance, dance.   

Rooms are available at the Marriott for $105.  

Tickets available from 

Jan at any meeting or 

send your check for 

$20 per advance 

ticket to: 

Jan Wallace 

83 Hazelmere Rd 

New Britain, CT  06053 

 

Hospitality Suite  

Looking for a Fun Night OUT!  Donõt 

Miss the SNOWBALL  

Join your MTL friends at the CSC SNOW-

BALL coming up Saturday, November 14th 

8PM-1AM at the Windsor Marriott.  Come 

support your Club, honor your 2015 am-

bassador, Jan Wallace , and recognize the 

MTL Outstanding Service Award member 

(announced at the dance).   As last year, 

MTL is co -hosting a Hospitality Suite with 

the Newington Ski Club, and we will once 

again be partying to the music of D.J. 

Neal Fisher (a member of both Clubs). The 

Hospitality Suite is no charge, but we are 

asking everyone present to bring an appe-

tizer or dessert.   The dance itself is from 

8PM- 1AM with a live band.  The hospi-

tality suite will open at 6PM, close at 

8PM, and re -open at around 10PM un-

til we drop !  Mt Laurel is always well rep-

resented, so get your tickets soon from 

Jan.  Staying overnightérooms at the Mar-

riott at CSC group rate ($105) also go fast 

so donõt dawdle-reserve now.   See you on 

the 14 th. 

Marge and Stan Wasel  

MTL Hospitality Room Host and Hostess    

 

CSC Annual Snow Ball – November 14, 2015 

Thank you to all of the Snow Ball Raffle prize donors.  I received numerous gift cards solicited from 

local businesses, donated baskets and unique items.  Your names will appear in the Snow Ball pro-

gram.  Thanks also to everyone that purchased 50/50 raffle tickets.  The money raised was used to 

purchase supplies for baskets and for gift certificates from MTL Skiers.  We presented 26 items to 

the Snow Ball Raffle committee.  An admirable and appreciated donation.                         Jan  



 

 

 

Since virtually all of our hikes are on blazed woodland trails, we recommend use of hiking boots as 

opposed to low cut sneakers.  There are many loose rocks and roots on these trails making it easy 

to turn an ankle.  Many members also use hiking poles.  You’ll need rain gear, water and a snack or 

gorp.  Anyone interested in leading a hike this fall, please call either Jeanne or Rick before the newsletter deadline for that 

month. 

Hikes begin at 11:30 am. Note we stop saving daylight Nov 1.Bring snacks, water, rain gear, and sturdy hiking shoes. 

Anyone interested in leading a hike this fall, please call either Jeanne  (860-651-3257), or Rick (860-675-3403) before the 

newsletter deadline for that month. 

 

Nov 1—Tarrifville Gorge—Jeanne Delehanty (860-748-5858) meet at11:30 am on the north side of the bridge over the Farm-

ington River on CT route 189 just past the traffic light at the CT route 315 intersection with rte 189. at 12:30pm. Use 380 

Hartford Ave, E. Granby 06026 in your GPS. This hike is rated easy to moderate. Jeanne will host the after party in Windsor 

(directions provided at hike) Deer Valley Turkey chili provided, BYOB and something to share. 

 

Nov 8- Granby-McClean’s Game Refuge.  Jeanne Delehanty (860-748-5858) 11:30am Meet at the main parking lot for the 

Refuge on rte US 202/CT 10 in Granby about one mile south of the intersection with Rte 20. this hike is rated "C" mostly flat 

easy walking. After Hike we'll go to the Cambridge Brew House located on rte 10 north of the intersection with rte 20. GPS 

users should use 255 Salmon Brook St., Granby to get you close. 

 

Nov15-Middletown—Mt Higby--Rick Sullivan (860-324-4952) pot luck afterwards at the home of George and Ellen Ornato, 

270 Higby Road. 860.344.8599 11:30am Meet and park at Tynan Park in Middletown. We will carpool from there to the trail-

head off Rte 66. We will hike from there back to Tynan Park. The hike is rated moderate with a steep section to start. The 

Ornatos will host a cookout in their backyard immediately following the hike. BYOB and something to share. Their house is 

across the street from Tynan Park. Directions: From 91 North or South take Exit 20, Country Club Road. From South Take a 

right at the end of the exit onto Country Club Road. From North. Take a left off of the exit onto Middle Street. Go 100 ft to 

stop and turn left onto Country Club Road. Follow Country Club Road one mile and turn right onto Higby Road. There's a red 

barn on the corner. Proceed mile and Tynan park is on the right, just before the stop sign. 

The Ornatosᾷ home is just before Tynan Park on the left, #270. If you have food to store in the fridge or coolers to drop 

off, please arrive no later than 11:00 am. 

 

Nov 22— Southington—Crescent Pond--Hike Leader Rick Sullivan 860.324.4952 Host Pat Revoir 860.793.1824 Cell 

860.681.2957 meet at 11:30 am. From Hartford take I-84 West, take exit 33 (Rte 72 West-Bristol) for 0.4 mile. Take exit 2 

off of Rte 72, onto Rte 372/New Britain Ave. toward Plainville., take right at end of ramp onto 372E/New Britain Ave. Go 0.5 

mile & turn right on Crooked St. Go 0.4 mile & turn right on Woodford Ave. Take your first left onto Ledge Rd. (Rogers Or-

chard). Drive 1.6 miles to Crescent Lake on your left. From Waterbury take I-84 East, take exit 34 (Crooked St./CT 372). 

Take right off of ramp onto Crooked St. Take right on Woodford Ave. Take your first left onto Ledge Rd. (Rogers Orchard). 

Drive 1.6 miles to Crescent Pond on your left. Apres hike party at Pat Revoir’s. BYOB, chair and something to share. a propane 

grill will be available for cooking. Any questions, call Pat. The hike is rated easy. 

 

Nov 29-- Plainville- Rattlesnake Mountain. Rick Sullivan ( 860-324-4952). Meet at 11:30 11:am.From Hartford take I-84 

west to exit 33 for route CT 72 west toward Bristol. Then take exit 2 for CT 372/New Britain Ave toward Plainville. Turn 

right on New Britain Ave and go past Loew’s Plaza, and past Crooked St. to Metacomet trail Sign on left. Park across the 

street in the medical office building parking lot. From Waterbury take I-84 east to exit 34 Crooked St. turn left onto 

Crooked street then turn right onto CT 372 look for Metacomet trail sign on left.  Hike is 6 miles with nice views at Pinnacle 

Rock and goes past an old Nike site on the way to Will Warren’s Den and the Rattlesnake cliffs.  This is rated C moderate. If 

time permits we’ll find “Hospital Rock” a secret but famous landmark circa 1790! 

Apres hike location J. Timothy’s. 

Sunday Hike Newsletter for November 2015 

Jeanne Delehanty  860-651-3257 
Rick Sullivan 860-675-3403 

Hiking Co-Chairmen 



Cheer 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Several of our members went under the knife in the past month.  Gary Felt is recovering 
from rotator cuff surgery, Neal Fisher had a hip replaced and Bobbie LeDoux had repair 
of a shoulder muscle and was following up 2 weeks later with foot surgery.  All three 

were doing well when last seen. Gary and Bobbie made it to the last meeting and it was 
reported that Neal was seen behind the wheel driving to rehab.  Also at the meeting was 
Linda Sturtevant who has had a long battle and is finally on the uphill. Fast healing to 

all of you. 
If you have any news of members, please let me know 

at milliarnold57142@aol.com or 860-966-0143 

 

 

 

 

  

We are planning our next weekend clean up at the lodge for the weekend of  Nov 6 - 8th. We are looking 

to have about 10 - 12 members  help clean the lodge  to get it ready for the coming winter season. We 

will do the clean up on Saturday and  early  Sunday  (if we need it). No charge to stay when you help 

with the clean up. We will have a group dinner on Saturday night, a volunteer is  needed to cook. 

Please let me know if you are available, contact Kay at  akayl@comcast.net  

 

Wassail Weekend at the Lodge  

Come join the festivities in VT for this fun weekend.   We go to Woodstock Vt for the annual Christ-

mas parade, enjoy lunch and walk around and shop.   Return to the lodge for dinner.   If you are not 

staying at the lodge, but want to join us for dinner you must let me know by  Dec 6.  

Reservations can be made beginning Nov for the Dec weekend.   Kay    akayl@comcast.net  

Lodge Weekends -  Mark your Calendars  

If anyone has any ideas for future events con-

tact  Barbara.wysocki@aol.com  

Fall Cleaning Weekend at the Lodge  
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2015-2016 Membership Stickers are here! 
2015-2016 membership stickers are in. To get yours, see Scott Farrar at a meeting 
starting in this month. New Members : Please attend the new member Social on 
November 18 to learn about the club, meet other members and pick up a member-
ship card & sticker. You may also send a self addressed stamped envelope to me 
at the following: Scott Farrar, 990 Forbes street, East Hartford, CT06118 . 
Questions? Contact me at clydescott990@comcast.net or call (860) 874-5287 

 

Travel Section! 

Our exciting Jay Peak Vermont Drive trip is Sunday March 6
th
 thru March 11. We have 5 nights lodg-

ing at the new Hotel Jay, six days skiing at Jay Peak, and a different meal option at various resort ven-
ues.  This is immediately after CSC on Snow at Sugarbush: (Friday March 4ðSunday March 6). The 
resort has changed significantly since our last visit there. There is a wonderful video at 
WWW.jaypeakresorts.com to check out for first time visitors.  There is also a lot of resort information 
available there. Currently we have 24 out of 40 rooms (60%) committed by MTL members. At some 
time in the future we will open up to other CSC clubs and possibly have to turn back some rooms. The 
trip information and reservation form is on the website and available at meetings. The bottom line is 
please sign up early. We are looking for a deposit commitment by Oct 31 . There are a few mem-
bers that are looking for a possible roommate for the trip 

If you have a question contact me at rcsjostedt@snet.net or203-287-0009 

Bob Sjostedt 

  

 

 

The Annual Christmas Dance will be held at the Whinstone Tavern on December 16, 2015. 

  Dance to the music of the fabulous “Rockin Heartbeats”. Dancing from 7:00 to 10:00. Cost is $5.00 and will fea-

ture one of Barbara’s legendary raffles and refreshments. Wear something festive and we’ll see you there.  

Check out the flyer: 

http://www.mtlski.com/mtlpdf/ChristmasDance2015.pdf 

Barbara Wysocki and Jan Wallace  
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Mt. Laurel Ski Club 
P O Box 4 

Farmington, CT  06034 

 
2015-2016 Officers 

 
§ Marge Wasel president@mtlski.com 

§ Kathy Augustyn      vicepresident@mtlski.com 

§ Gretchen Marx       secretary@mtlski.com 

§ Rick Sullivan          treasurer@mtlski.com 

§ Milli Arnold  Asst Sec/Treasurer 

§ Jonathan Houck  Past President 

§ Jan Wallace  CSC Ambassador 
 

Board Members 
* Lisa Durland 

* Chuck Hannah 

* Clyde Proch       

* Kathy Riley 

* Norb Church 

* Joan Albert  

* Andy LeClair   

Meetings at Whinstone Tavern 

Board  Mtg. 6:00 p.m. 

Reg. Mtg.  7:30 p.m. 

SAVE THESE DATES: 
10/28 Regular Mtg 

10/30-11/1 Halloween Murder Mys-

tery at the Lodge 

11/1 Hike Tarrifville Gorge 

11/4 Bd. & Regular Mtg 

Very Important Bank Mortgage 

Vote 

11/6-11/8 Fall Cleanup Weekend at 

the Lodge 

11/8 Hike Granby McLean Refuge 

11/11 Regular Mtg, Followed by Pro 

Skier Mike Hanbury speaker 

11/14  6:00 Hospitality Suite 

 8:00 CSC Snowball 

11/15 Hike Middletown Mt. Higby 

11/18 6:30 New Member Orienta-

tion, 7:30 Cupcake Social 

11/18 Newsletter Deadline 

11/22 Hike Southington Crescent Pd  

11/25 No Meeting 

11/29 Hike Plainville Rattlesnake Mt 

12/2 6:30 Board Mtg, 7:30 By-Law 

Websites: 

www.mtlski.com;www.skiclub.com 

November 2015 

SUN. MON. TUES. WED. THU. FRI. SAT.  

Fall Cleanup Weekend 

at the Lodge 


